
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING / WORKSHOP MINUTES

NOVEMBER 7, 2016
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting, Budget Public Hearing and a Workshop on Monday, November 7th, 2016.  Supervisor Norton called the meeting to order at 7:25 PM.  
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present



Ryan Orton – present

PUBLIC HEARING: 2017 PRELIMINARY BUDGET
          A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to open the scheduled Public Hearing on the 2017 Preliminary Budget.  He then asked if anyone had any comments for the Board.
Mark Burdick – hadn’t had a chance to look over the budget yet but asked if any money had been set aside for the possible new road next to the Library property.  Mr. Norton responded no, but it would come out of a capital fund project.  Mr. Burdick also asked about the Master Plan Review budget and was told that it was the same as last year.  Brief discussion continued regarding the unencumbered fund balance and other capital projects, some of which are still ongoing.
Mr. Norton made a motion to keep this public hearing open until Thursday, Nov. 10th and vote at that time.  His motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger, with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.

1. HIGHWAY BIDS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to accept the Highway Superintendent’s recommendation to accept all of the bids and award to the “lowest responsible bidder” but reserve the right to utilize the next lowest bidder in case the awarded “low bid” cannot meet the quality or quantity requirements of the materials bid on.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. OCTOBER MINUTES: The Minutes from the various October meetings were discussed as follows by Councilman D’Agostino: 
· October 27th – include the salaries of the elected officials.  Motion to include this change made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.

· October 24th and October 18th – all right as written.

· October 13th – under “Privilege of the Floor” add Therese Fallon’s comment that “…it cost the Grange $4000 to put on Community Day.” 

· October 10th – amend the Minutes to read “Councilman D’Agostino went over the changes to the July 14th and August 11th Minutes…”

· The above two sets of changes were approved on the motion of Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.

OTHER: The Board went on to discuss a few other matters that included an additional bill from the Master Plan Review Committee and the cars that have been left at the old Home Plate.


The Town Board then adjourned the meeting at 8:15 PM on a motion by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

_______________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

